
State Corporation Commission 
2018 Fiscal Impact Statement 

 

1. Bill Number:   HB238 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Kilgore 

 

3.  Committee: Committee Referral Pending 

 

4. Title: State Corporation Commission; electronic registration system. 

 

5. Summary:  Extends the date, from July 1, 2018, to January 1, 2020, after which the State 

Corporation Commission is required to limit the users who will be able to submit data and 

documents on behalf of a business entity. The users who will be eligible to use the system 

after that date are those (i) who have been designated to make the submission on behalf of the 

business entity and (ii) whose identity has been established satisfactorily through a 

verification process. The measure also deletes a reference to the Commission's registration 

system as "eFile." 

 

6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  No Fiscal Impact on the State Corporation Commission 

 

8. Fiscal Implications:  No Fiscal Implications on the State Corporation Commission 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Clerk’s Office of the State 

Corporation Commission  

  

10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No 

  

11. Other Comments:  This legislation was introduced at the request of the Clerk’s Office of the 

State Corporation Commission  
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